
                                                                  

                                                      NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER 

This site contains provisions of the Administrative Rules of Montana.  

The Montana Secretary of State’s Administrative Rules Services publishes the administrative rules 

promulgated by state agencies. Administrative rules are developed under a process outlined in the 

Montana Administrative Procedure Act. Each agency files with the Secretary of State a copy of each 

rule adopted by it or a reference to the rule as contained in the proposal notice. Once adopted, the 

Secretary of State publishes the administrative rules in the Administrative Rules of Montana (ARM).  

Throughout the process of which administrative rules are developed, the Secretary of State relies on 

each state agency. Although every attempt is made to ensure that the information placed on this site 

is accurate and timely, Administrative Rules Services role is ministerial in the publication of rules. 

The Administrative Rules Services cannot assure the accuracy of any specific provision originating 

from this site.  

The Secretary of State's Office, including its work units and employees, will not be responsible or 

liable for any loss, consequence, or damage resulting directly or indirectly from reliance on the 

accuracy, reliability, or timeliness of the information. Any person or entity who relies on information 

obtained from this website does so at the person's or entity's own risk. The user assumes the risk of 

verifying any materials used or relied upon. 

Please contact the applicable state agency directly with any questions as to the writing, content, 

substance, interpretation, accuracy, or validity of any administrative rule. 

Additionally, please note that the content on websites or state of Montana resources outside the 

control of the Secretary of State may be linked from this website. Any document, information, 

material, or endorsements of products or services appearing on external websites are not sponsored 

nor endorsed by the Secretary of State's office. The Secretary of State's office disavows legal 

responsibility for what a user may find on another site or for personal opinions that may be found 

on another website link. 


